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Meeting of the Environment & Leisure Committee 
 
Monday 15 November 2021 
 
Agenda Item 7.4 
 
TO CONSIDER THE AMENDMENTS BEING PROPOSED BY DEFRA TO THE 
ENVIRONMENTAL PERMITTING (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS 2016  
(as applied to groundwater activities and related surface water discharge 
activities) 

 

1.0 Background 
1.1 NALC (the National Association of Local Councils) has recently approached parish 

and town councils in relation to an amendment being proposed by DEFRA in their 
Environmental Permitting Regulations 2016. The consultation on these proposed 
amendments closes on 22 December 2021.  

 
1.2 The full details of the amendments being proposed and consultation can be found 

online. There are nine proposed amendments which NALC are concerned could 
affect parish and town councils who have cemeteries and act as burial authorities. 
https://consult.defra.gov.uk/water-quality/amendments-to-the-epr-for-groundwater/ 

 
1.3 In particular NALC have advised that: 

“Effectively the consultation…has specific regard to amending the regulations 
around activities which affect groundwater. It will affect all burial authorities and 
existing cemeteries/burial grounds.” They thought that the proposals could reduce 
the remaining burial capacity of cemeteries and burial grounds by almost 50%. 

 
1.4  NALC stated the following: 

 
1.5 Uckfield Town Council usually undertakes in the region of 20 to 30 burials and 

interments in the northern cemetery – 2020/21 saw 33. In the old cemetery 
(southern cemetery) we see in the region of 10. Although the past financial year is 
likely to have seen more. Even so the number of burials/interments should 
hopefully see that Uckfield Town Council is exempt from their amended proposals 
on this basis. This would mean that the Town Council would have to comply with 
the restrictions and guidance based on their agreed guidance.  

 
1.6 Uckfield being located on a flood plain does experience issues with the water table 

on occasion, particularly after heavy rain. This has been previously apparent in the 
area of New Town. It is therefore imperative that both councillors and officers fully 
reviews the proposals to understand the potential impact to the Town Council on 
Town Council owned land.  
 

https://consult.defra.gov.uk/water-quality/amendments-to-the-epr-for-groundwater/
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1.7  NALC have put forward a number of questions to assist them in responding to the 
DEFRA consultation: 
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2.0 Recommendation 
2.1 Members are asked to note the report and advise the Clerk if they wish to provide 

a response to the consultation either through NALC or DEFRA direct. 
  
 

Contact Officers: Holly Goring 
 
 


